

### South Cove Manor at Quincy Point Rehabilitation Center

## **COVID-19 Update**

Dear Family and Friends of South Cove Manor:

We have been able to dig out of the over two feet of snow we received over the weekend, and several of our amazing staff slept in our building to ensure they made it to work to care of our residents on both Saturday and Sunday. I'm hopeful that all of you remained safe through one of the largest blizzards the Boston area has ever seen.

As part of our outbreak testing protocols, we identified two new positive residents this morning that were asymptomatic. One of those residents resides on the second floor, and one on the first floor. The first floor resident was moved to the second floor where the resident will be quarantined with other positive residents. There were also four previously positive residents that were removed from Quarantine protocols over the weekend. These residents are now considered

"COVID Recovered," as ten days have passed since they tested positive, and any symptoms they may have had have resolved.

As of today, we have 16 positive residents in the building, all on the Second Floor North Courtyard. As I had said in my previous letter, 14 of those 16 will be also be considered COVID recovered over this coming week.

An additional positive staff member was also identified over the weekend. That staff member works on the second floor, and will now be excluded from work per CDC and DPH guidelines. Three other staff members are now considered COVID Recovered, and have returned to work today, bringing our total current positive staff count to three, all of which work on the second floor.

I will continue to keep you informed with updates over the next several days. Please let Li Chen, Michael O'Brien, or I know if you have any questions and thank you again for placing your trust in South Cove Manor.

Sincerely, William J. Graves President & CEO

### COVID-19更新

#### 親愛的中华颐养院的家人和朋友:

我們已經铲好了周末的兩英尺多的雪,我們周末也有幾名出色的員工在 大樓裡休息,以確保他們在周六和周日都能工作來照顧我們的居民。我 希望你們所有人都能安全度過波士頓地區有史以來最大的暴風雪之一。 作為我們疫情檢測方案的一部分,我們今天早上發現了兩名無症狀的新陽性居民。其中一個居民住在二樓,一個住在一樓。一樓的居民被轉移到二樓,該居民將與其他陽性居民一起隔離。週末,還有四名先前呈陽性的居民已经结束隔离。這些居民現在被認為是"COVID康復",因為自他們阳性檢測呈陽性已經過去了十天,并且他们没有呈现症状。到今天為止,我們大樓裡有16名阳性的居民,都在二樓北院。正如我在上一封信中所說,這16人中的14人也將被視為在接下來的一周內被视为COVID康复。

週末還發現了一名阳性的工作人員。該工作人員在二樓工作,現在根據 CDC 和 DPH 指南將被排除在工作之外。另外三名工作人員現在被視為 COVID 康復,並於今天重返工作崗位,使我們目前的陽性員工總數達到 三人,他們都在二樓工作。

如有任何问题,请告知陈力,邁克爾·奧布萊恩,或者我,再次感謝您對中华颐养院的信任。

真摯地, 威廉·J·格雷夫斯 總裁兼首席執行官

Please support
South Cove Manor

請支持 中華頤養院



# Click here for Donation Form to mail a check





# South Cove Manor at Quincy Point Rehabilitation Center

288 Washington Street, Quincy, MA 02169 (617) 423-0590 www.SouthCoveManor.org info@southcovemanor.org



If you believe you received this message in error or wish to no longer receive email from us, please (Unsubscribing is not supported in previews).